

16 Beacon Street Boston, MA 02108

Phone (617) 742-0615 Fax (617) 523-0127 www.bostonbar.org

October 25, 2017

Attorney Evelyn Patsos Administrative Office of the Probate and Family Court John Adams Courthouse One Pemberton Square

Re: Comments on the Proposed Uniform Practice XXXV for Change of Name Actions in the Probate and Family Court

Dear Attorney Patsos,

Boston, MA 02108

On behalf of the Boston Bar Association ("BBA"), we thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed Uniform Practice XXXV for change of name actions.

The invitation to comment was distributed to all BBA Sections, and the Family Law Section Steering Committee discussed them at length and proposed the attached comments. Please note that the enclosed document does not constitute a position of the BBA as a whole but rather reflects the views of the individual members of the Family Law Section. We hope they may be useful to the Probate and Family Court as it considers the proposed uniform practice.

Thank you for providing members of the bar with an opportunity to weigh in on these important amendments, and please feel free to contact me should you have any questions or concerns.

Very truly yours,

Mach Smith

Mark Smith President

Officers

Mark D. Smith
President
Jonathan M. Albano
President-Elect
Christine M. Netski
Vice President
Martin F. Murphy
Treasurer
Chinh H. Pham
Secretary

Members of the Council

Thomas O. Bean Russell Beck Margaret A. Brown Peter G. Coulombe Prasant D. Desai June D. Duchesne Jennifer Sevigney Durand Michael C. Fee Mark C. Fleming Martha J. Nahill Frahm Anthony A. Froio Megan N. Gates Douglas R. Gooding Rachel E. Hershfang Peggy L. Ho Hannah L. Kilson Sarah G. Kim Matthew V.P. McTygue Ian Roffman Vincent D. Rougeau Anthony A. Scibelli Paige Scott Reed Carol A. Starkey Mary B. Strother E. Abim Thomas Lisa M. Tittemore Patrick S. Tracey Patricia A. Washienko

Past Presidents

Raquel J. Webster

Lisa G. Arrowood Edward J. Barshak Joseph W. Bartlett Jack Cinquegrana Paul T. Dacier Gene D. Dahmen Anthony M. Doniger Thomas E. Dwyer, Jr. Donald R. Frederico Lisa C. Goodheart Julia Huston Hugh R. Jones. Jr. Michael B. Keating Renée M. Landers Hon. Edward P. Leibensperger Joan A. Lukey Hon. Sandra L. Lynch Hon. Margaret H. Marshall (Ret.) Edward I. Masterman John A. Perkins Rudolph F. Pierce Joel M. Reck John J. Regan

Richard W. Renehan Lauren Stiller Rikleen Mary K. Ryan James D. Smeallie Richard A. Soden Carol A. Starkey Kathy B. Weinman Raymond A. Young

Comments of the Boston Bar Association's Family Law Section Steering Committee on Proposed Uniform Practice XXXV for Change of Name Actions in the Probate and Family Court (October 25, 2017)

In response to an invitation for comments from the Probate and Family Court, the Boston Bar Association's ("BBA") Family Law Section Steering Committee reviewed the Proposed Uniform Practice XXXV for Change of Name Actions. The BBA notes that these comments do not represent a formal position of the Association but rather are a collection of comments from interested Committee members intended to help the Probate and Family Court in its consideration of the proposed Uniform Practice XXXV.

Members of the Family Law Section Steering Committee noted the challenges that often accompany change of name actions and commended the Probate and Family Court for offering guidance and uniformity in this process. Overall, members felt the proposed Uniform Practice provided much-needed clarity and were hopeful that it would benefit practitioners and petitioners pursuing change of name actions.

Some members, however, did feel that there were a few ambiguities remaining in the proposed Uniform Practice. For example, one member noted the difficulties facing an individual attempting to resume one's maiden name when the name is not one's "prior" name, for example following a second or third marriage. These individuals are often forced to choose to keep the name of the most recent spouse, or return to the name of the previous spouse, and this member expressed hope that the rules would help prevent this dilemma and ease the process for allowing an individual to resume their maiden name.

Some also felt the proposed Uniform Practice could benefit by offering clarity on two other issues that members had noticed in their practice. First, one member noted the situation where an individual seeks to change their entire name (and gender markers) while also in a divorce proceeding. This member felt the process could be streamlined by a more specific inclusion in the Uniform Practice that addresses this particular scenario. Second, a member noted a situation involving a client petition to change the name of child, where the child resided in one county and the parent filing the petition resided in another county. In that case, there was significant confusion as to where the action should lie, with the petition being transferred a number of times. This member felt the proposed Uniform Practice could also benefit by clarifying the process for those petitions.